Elementary School Building Committee

Stow Town Building

Monday, June 20 2009

Meeting Minutes

Quorum was reached and meeting began at 7:33 pm.

Gary Bernklow volunteered to record the minutes.

Attendees:  Phil Poinelli (SMMA), Steve Quinn, Michael Wood, Craig Martin, Amy Finkel-Hastings, Paul Griffin (CMS), Katie Hovis (SMMA), Greta Morgan arrived 7:50,  Ellen Sturgis arrived 8:05, Lynn Colletti arrived at 8:20.

Audience:  Anne Needle, The Stow Independent.  Bill Byron.

Minutes of June 6, 2009:  Gary Bernklow moved to approve minutes of June 6th without amendment.  Craig Martin 2nd.  Minutes approved unanimously.

Correspondence:

No correspondence. 

MSBA Enrollment Update

· Phil (SMMA) and Paul (CMS) met with Paul Fowkes at MSBA.  He was described as very cooperative.

· MSBA have allowed extra space on classrooms and core, on community space (if required)

· Effectively means we have added 3 additional rooms which makes our actual capacity 670.  This number accommodates Stow’s educational needs and is also acceptable to the state 

· MW noted the special ed space more than meets our needs.

· PP – It is intended to be flexible for future needs.

SMMA Design Discussion

· Meeting with DEP Wed July 22nd 10am, Worcester.  Attendees will be Craig, would also like Stow BOH agent as well.

· Wetland flagging has taken place and SMMA consultant has communicated with Ingebor at conservation in anticipation of filing AMRAD

· Traffic study counts have been done.  Analysis now being performed with that data.

· Asbestos study on hold until abatement completed.

· Geo-tech consultant will start soon near leeching field on Hartley road.

· Phil introduced Katie Hovis from SMMA to address the programming meetings with students.  They met with 3 classrooms to discuss what their new school requirements.  She found:

· Some very creative classroom ideas such as solar energy, much green space, digging into the hill for space, odd shaped rooms, lots of escalator requests, 2 requests for swimming pools, a guard cat.  Requests for quiet HVAC, ceiling mounted projectors, no glare from windows, rock climbing walls, etc.

· Phil noted “learning styles” – all different.  Much has to do with environment, acoustics, etc.  Many of the things the kids created are examples of learning styles.

· Phil handed out a LearningStyles survey to be taken by each member of the committee.  This can be done on line, own time.  Survey will give you the results and identify which are your strengths, etc.

SMMA Design Ideas

· Phil Poinelli presented options A, B, C from SMMA

· A – “Boiler wing” is gone;   Pre-K, K, 1 in new ‘angled’ 2-story wing on back left of building.

· State has agreed in concept to a slightly larger dimension for core space (library, office, gym, etc)

· B- Brings the entrance much closer to Great road and incorporates the stone building.  Traffic queuing becomes an issue since the parking area is much smaller (not as much space to back of school as in A.

· C -  Similar to B, but puts gym and cafeteria on left side of the building in back.  Classrooms closer to bus drop off on Hartley.  Stone building incorporated.

· Courtyards are due to compactness of the site.  They add outside windows and light into interior space.

· ESBC committee discussion of entrance

· Amy – thinks admin should have access to both entrances

· Phil asked by committee to provide more parking in front (117) of building

· Bill Byron suggested the last addition at the school be removed and the “center” brought closer to 117.  The existing rooms could be incorporated as admin space or similar

· Consensus that current gym be converted to useable program space

· Consensus that stone building by removed

· GB will check viability of this option with historical commission

· MW said library is ok on 2nd floor, in back of building

· Art rooms should share similar orientation and natural light

· Phil reminded that overflow parking is part of the OAR grant and needs to be incorporated

· Phil and Paul have meeting with Paul Fowkes at MSBA to discuss the preliminary drawings on July 30th to obtain all requirements for full submission in August

Fundraising update: Greta Morgan

· Meeting on a weekly basis

· Movie series not being done

· Raffle not being done due to state laws

· Bolton Fair is being done (tickets and parking)

· Offer from Boy Scouts to help them with ticket taking, need 12 volunteers

· Community spelling bee – charge per team to enter, advertising, etc

· Potential tie-in to professional sports guys for something

Other Business

· ES – We need to start thinking of writing the warrant article using MSBA language  

· Support Stow Schools should start attending meetings

· Invoices for Paul and SMMA – Craig will report 3 invoices – Construction monitoring service – 20K

· SMMA – 17K

· SMMA – 34K

Public Comment

· Bill Byron found that when the Fire Department took over the current site, the town found that the site was not suitable for school purposes, except for access to Center school.

· Bill also noted Pompo took two years to pass.  If the town turns it down, what would the effect be on MSBA?  

· Phil answered that Stow would go to the back of the line and the regulations will probably change and the reimbursement would be lower if at all.

· Craig – if anyone interested in applying to tap into Assabet water lines, applications are being taken.  This would allow us to become a potential customer.

Next Meeting: Next meeting set for July 27th and August 3rd, 7:30 pm.

MW moved to adjourn.     2nd – Steve Quinn.  The motion passed unanimously at 10:13 pm.

Respectfully submitted by Gary Bernklow

August 5, 2009

